### LEISURE WORLD HISTORICAL SOCIETY OF LAGUNA HILLS

### Marjorie F. Jones, President

## Vol. I, No. 2

#### NEWSLETTER

March 1, 1980

#### YOU - THE MEMBERSHIP - ARE IMPORTANT

World Historical Society will hold its annual meeting. There will be important business, vital announcements and an interesting program. 10:00 a.m. is the time. The place - Clubhouse Three - Diningroom Two.

Refreshments and exhibits will be available during the 9:30 to 10:00 period. Come early and share in our "Historical" fellowship.

- BUSINESS MEETING ELECTIONS . . . This being the Society's annual membership meeting, there will be an election of new directors to the board. Directors serve three year terms. This month the terms of Marian Fox, Fred Schafer, Harold Kime and John Kassenbrock expire. A slate of candidates will be presented by the Nominating Committee, comprised of Evan Baker, Catherine Wright and nominations will also be accepted from the floor.
- AMENDMENT TO THE BY-LAWS... Your executive board is submitting a proposal to increase the size of the governing board to fifteen members. This requires amendment of our by-laws. (A copy of this proposal is enclosed herewith.)
  - Approval requires a two-thirds vote of the members in attendance at the meeting. With this change approved, there will be eight vacancies to fill.
- LEISURE WORLD HISTORY... Most important will be announcement of the details of Volume I, No. 1 of our journal "Leisure World History".

A committee under the coordination of Bob Price has been putting together this first edition. Publication date will be announced at the March 19 meeting.

The Editorial Committee is headed by Dr. Tracy Strevey and Paul Zimmerman, assisted by Hildegard Wylde, Glenn Giddings, Charles Moore, Harold Kime and Gene Wolfe, with Frank LaClave as Managing Editor. Jim Waterman heads the committee for advertising and circulation along with Jack Pas, Kathryn Hansen, Ed Hackett, Carlton Smith and Joe Iacovo.

- NOSTALGIA 1964... H. MacDonald and Ivy Barber will be our Program treat.

  Mac was the first Security Chief, assisted by Ivy as Welcome Hostess and together they opened Gate One on September 10, 1964 and coordinated the arrival of 2400 families that first year. COME and hear them reminisce.

Membership: \$10.00 per year Life Memberships - \$100.00

# YOU - THE MEMBERSHIP - ARE IMPORTANT